## **Healthy Franklin County Leadership Meeting**

Monday, April 16, 2018 • 12:00—2:00 p.m. SHIC Conference Room 2

<u>Members Present</u>: Jan Collier, Janet Daniels, Denise Esser, Nickie Fickel, Brandi Glenn-Akers, Melanie Furlong, Carrie Gray, Robin Harmon, Amy Hicks, Stacie Horvath, Pat McCulloh, Daphne Murray, Heather Myers, Claudia Peet, Noel Purdy, Barb Rossini, Shelly Schwartz, Megan Shreve, Kenny Wuertenberg

Topic	Discussion	Action
Welcome & Introductions	Noel Purdy welcomed the committee and introduced Barb Rossini to start the meeting.	
Summit Health-	Barb Rossini welcomed the committee and shared information regarding the next	
WellSpan	CHNA and the Healthy Franklin County website. She updated the committee on	
Update	Summit Health's proposed partnership with WellSpan, explaining that a	
	Memorandum of Understanding has been submitted and Summit and WellSpan	
	will now proceed to the due diligence phase. She shared a video about WellSpan,	
	noting the similarities between the two organizations. She then answered	
	questions from committee members.	
Approval of	Noel asked for approval of the January 22, 2018 minutes. Shelly Schwartz	Minutes
Minutes	motioned for approval, seconded by Melanie Furlong. All were in favor.	approved
Project Manager	Governance Committee Update: Noel reported that the Governance	
Report	Committee met in January. The group is working on member recruitment and	
	identifying different organization that could participate on the HFC Leadership	
	Committee in the future.	
	Ad Hoc Diversity, Inclusion and Discrimination: Noel reported that the Ad Hoc	
	committee is looking at data in other communities. Several committee	
	members recently attended diversity and inclusion training. She encouraged	
	HFC committee members to attend future trainings if possible as they were	
	very beneficial. She noted that the Ad Hoc committee will probably evolve into a Task Force in the future.	
	2018 CHNA Planning & Scoping: Noel advised the committee that NRC will be	
	administering an online survey in Franklin County to collect primary data for	
	the 2018 CHNA. Discussions are also being held with Berwood Yost from	
	Franklin & Marshall College about a possible contract.	
	HFC Luncheon on May 3: Noel invited committee members to attend the	
	upcoming Inspiring Hope for a Bright Future luncheon on May 3 being	
	sponsored by Healthy Franklin County and the Rotary Club of Chambersburg.	
	The luncheon is open to the public and will feature keynote speaker Julia Cook.	
	Public Health Training 101: Community Services is partnering with the	
	University of Pittsburgh to hold a public health training workshop on June 25.	
	The workshop will provide information on public health and will include a	
	poverty simulation facilitated by SCCAP. The location of the workshop is to be	
	determined and will be announced when confirmed.	
	HFC Scorecards and CHIP Year 3: Noel reported that collection of data for Year	
	2 scorecards will begin soon, as well as establishing goals for Year 3. She	
	shared a County comparison chart with the committee, noting that in 2017	
	Franklin County improved to 9 in Health Outcomes and 13 in Health Factors.	
Task Force	<b>Nutrition:</b> Nickie Fickel reported for the Nutrition Task Force and the Garden	
Reports	and Food Insecurity workgroups. For the Garden workgroup, Nickie reported	
	that an intern working for the group completed a community resource guide.	
	The workgroup is partnering with Network Ministries to help expand their	
	community garden. A survey was completed at the Waynesboro Housing	

## **Healthy Franklin County Leadership Meeting**

Monday, April 16, 2018 • 12:00−2:00 p.m. SHIC Conference Room 2

Topic	Discussion	Action
	Authority to determine interest in a community garden at their location. The committee discussed possibly doing grocery store tours at Mercado Latino to introduce people to the store and encourage shopping. The Food Insecurity workgroup continues working on the food insecurity map. They will be collaborating with SCCAP to distribute leftover food from the Gleaning Project to the Housing Authority.	
	Mental Health: Kenny Wuertenberg reported for the Mental Health Task Force. Kenny reported that the annual Wellness Conference will be held on May 4 at King Street Church from 8:00 – 3:00 pm; he will send a flyer to the group. The conference will focus on trauma. A high school principal from Warwick School District will be the keynote speaker and will share her personal story of trauma, recovery and resiliency and her efforts to inform educators, parents and the community about their role in supporting youth. The Suicide Prevention Coalition has trained 500 people year-to-date on QPR. The coalition is planning a workshop and will invite providers on the topic of zero suicide. They are currently researching keynote speakers.	
	Access to Care: Daphne Murray reported for the Access to Care Task Force. The Task Force is researching the health equity concept and how they can integrate it into their goals. The Task Force is partnering with Keystone Pediatrics and Head Start to initiate a program to increase access to care for children from birth to age 5. The plan is to eventually establish the same program in Waynesboro, Summit Health, and create a similar type program for Women's Health Group. More details about the program will be shared at the next Task Force meeting.	
	Physical Activity: Heather Myers reported for the Physical Activity Task Force and the Community Engagement and Built Environment workgroups. The Community Engagement workgroup is launching the tagline Get Fit Franklin County. They received a Quality of Life grant to create a booklet containing trail and physical activity information, walking groups, free programs. They are also looking into a Talk with The Doc program to encourage people to speak with their physician about physical health. Members of the Built Environment committee attended a nonmotorized transportation focus group through Franklin County. The focus group is collecting input from the community on transportation issues in the county. They have received 200 comments to date. Heather will send a link for the focus group meeting schedule to the committee. Built Environment is also assessing the feasibility of a bike share program in Chambersburg. They are having difficulty findings partners for the program due to liability issues, so they are researching having Summit Health or another organization own the program and work with partners, like Coyle Free Library, to operate the program.	Heather will send link for nonmotorized transportation focus group meeting schedule
Announcements & Updates from HFC Partners	Franklin County Human Services: Stacie Horvath introduced herself as the Director of Human Services for Franklin County. She reported that April 18 is Human Services Day and will feature speakers and workshops.  Franklin County: Carrie Gray reported that the County will issue a safety proclamation. The County is moving forward with the courthouse facility improvement plan which will include a new courthouse complex and improvements at the Admin Annex building. They are also working on the long-range transportation plan.	

## **Healthy Franklin County Leadership Meeting**

Monday, April 16, 2018 • 12:00−2:00 p.m. SHIC Conference Room 2

Topic	Discussion	Action
	Mental Health Association: Kenny Wuertenberg reported that May is Mental	
	Health Month. The annual art show will be held the second week of May at	
	the Mental Health Association facility and the 18 <sup>th</sup> annual Walk the Walk will	
	be held the Friday before Memorial Day.	
	Greater Chambersburg Chamber Foundation: Robin Harmon reported that	
	they are recruiting candidates for the class of 2018-19 for the Leadership	
	Franklin County program. There are some scholarships available through the	
	program and community service projects will be available. May 15 will be the Lead Yourself broadcast.	
	Waynesboro Community and Human Services: Denise Esser reported they are	
	trying to bring more awareness to Waynesboro of the Community Nurse	
	program. They will be partnering with SCCAP to hold a poverty simulation on May 15 at the Evangelical Lutheran Church.	
	United Way: Amy Hicks reported that the Early Childhood Expo was held on	
	April 14 and was very successful. She also reported that in May the United	
	Way will host a series of volunteer projects for the May of Caring program.	
	<b>Summit Health:</b> Nickie Fickel reported that the 3 <sup>rd</sup> Grade Initiative will be held	
	on May 2-4 and will feature children's author Julia Cook with a focus on	
	bullying. May is Child Abuse Prevention Month. Summit Health partnered	
	with Over The Rainbow to plant pinwheels in the community. A new series of	
	Get Fit Now classes will start in May. Heather Myers reported that May is also	
	Stroke Awareness Month. Community Services will offer a Walk with the Doc	
	program at Norlo Park throughout the month featuring different doctors.	
	<b>CASD:</b> Brandi Glenn-Akers reported that they are finishing up the Go Girls Go	
	program and will end the program with a 5k. Conversations are being held	
	with Keystone about establishing health clinics in elementary schools, as well	
	as dental care in schools.	
	<b>Practical Nursing Program:</b> Jan Collier reported that progress continues on the	
	practical nursing building. A fundraiser will be held on July 14 at the Career	
	Tech Center that will include tours of the facility.	
	Shelly Schwartz reported he is participating in Senior Medicare Patrol, giving	
	presentations on the new Medicare cards that are being distributed and	
NA - +ti D-+	alerting people to possible scams associated with the new cards.	
Meeting Dates	• July 16, 2018 – 12:00 p.m.	
	• October 15, 2018 – 12:00 p.m.	